DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – March 14, 2006

The rescheduled regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was called to order on Tuesday, March 14, 2006, at approximately 6:30 pm by Chairperson Bill Dennison.  Those present were:  Judy Campbell, Bill Dennison, Carol Dymowski, David Fredricks, Kris Hodge, Tom Johnson, Laura McGray, Ray Phelps, April Pieper, and Michelle Russell.  Those absent were:  Annette Neblett, and Anna Winchell.

ORDER # 06-097 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Judy Campbell to adopt the agenda.

ORDER # 06-098 – ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by Kris Hodge and seconded by Ray Phelps to approve the minutes of the February meeting.

ORDER # 06-099 - FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Judy Campbell to approve the January and February monthly financial reports.

ORDER # 06-100 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL ACTIONS – Eddie Wood has been hired as a tennis coach.  The motion was made by Michelle Russell and seconded by Laura McGray to approve the personnel recommendations.

VISITORS – Michelle Hasty was a visitor at the meeting.

ORDER # 06-101 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF JANUARY MINUTES – The motion was made by Kris Hodge and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the January meeting minutes.

ORDER # 06-102 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF PERSONNEL ACTIONS – The motion was made by Kris Hodge and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the February personnel actions.

UPDATE FROM CIA INSTRUCTOR – SHELLY HASTY – Shelly Hasty was present at the meeting to update the council members on items involving Curriculum, Instruction, and Assessment (CIA).  

· Classroom visits to every sophomore English class have been completed

· Freshman class visits are next to discuss MAP and past CATS scores, ACT Tests, Governors Scholars, and the 9th graders transcripts.  

· Senior Portfolios are due Friday, March 17.

· Portfolio scoring training will be held on April 13 after school.

· A Silver and Strong representative will be working with the Math Department this summer.

· We are gearing up for assessment; working with Patty Lirot for TAP-based instruction.

· MAPS testing will take place again during the first 2 weeks of May.

· We are working on completing a 3rd computer lab during spring break.

ORDER # 06-103 – APPROVAL OF PROJECT GRADUATION REQUEST – The motion was made by Carol Dymowski and seconded by Judy Campbell to approve $1000 from the Bingo proceeds to go toward Project Graduation.  

ORDER # 06-104 – APPROVAL OF SECTION 7 FUND REQUEST LIST – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by April Pieper to approve the 2006-07 Section 7 Fund Request list for facilities, staffing, and instructional needs:  facilities - bathroom renovation, PE locker room lockers, soccer complex/building/bleachers; staffing - reduction of student/teacher ratio, additional ½ guidance counselor, and a computerized computer credit recovery teacher; instructional - band and fee replacement, textbooks, AP class funds, nurses office supplies, student field trip costs, and furniture.

SBDM POLICY CHECKLIST – Each council member received a copy of a SBDM policy checklist from Ms. Jennifer Hobbs, Director of Employment and SBDM Liaison at the Central Office.  April Pieper, member of the Policy Alignment Ad Hoc Committee, will forward a copy of the committee’s work to Ms. Hobbs.

CSIP – Ms. McGray notified the SBDM Council that the CSIP document is currently being rewritten, and a copy should be available at the April meeting.

ORDER # 06-105 - APPROVAL OF SACS REVIEW DOCUMENT – The motion was made by Bill Dennison and seconded by Kris Hodge to approve the SACS (Southern Association of Colleges and Schools) review report.  Mr. Dennison complimented Laura McGray and Patty Lirot on their work with the CSIP and SACS programs/committees.

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· The council received copies of the monthly accident list, and SBDM committees’ minutes.

· Chad Walker and Cortney Evans traveled to San Antonio, TX with Ms. McGray and Mr. Moore to a student-to-student conference to train students to come back to school and help other students with the BRAC transition.

· Michelle Russell and Cely Williams took 7 or 8 students to the State Youth Alcohol Summit.

· The freshman will hold a 9th grade dance on March 24, from 8:30-10:30 pm.

· The Trip to Carnegie Hall will begin on Friday evening at 8 pm – departure time.

· Brian Froedge has been chosen to attend an International Conducting Symposium.

· North Hardin TVP program won 3rd best broadcast, and the school newspaper place 3rd overall in awards ceremonies at the WKU Mark of Excellence Awards.  Vandrick Parker received honorable mention in videography.  Steven McDonald, Justin Barrow, Clarice Bailey, Brittanie Ware, and William Paddock all placed in the top three in individual categories.

· Ms. Esta Pigg will be nominated for Volunteer of the Year sponsored by the Kentucky Association of School Volunteers.

ORDER # 06-106 – NEW BUSINESS – APPROVAL OF 2006-07 SCHOOL BUDGET – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by Michelle Russell to approve the 2006-07 North Hardin High School budget that contained a 3% increase and additional allocations upon special request.

ORDER # 06-107 – ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by Laura McGray and seconded by April Pieper to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

